
Minutes of runLawrence meeting, May 4, 2025, South Park 
 
Present:  John Huchingson, Janet Huchingson, Doug Hewitt, Becky McClure, Lori Cackler, Don 
Cackler, Karen Hyde, Gene Wee, Dee Boeck 
 
April minutes were reviewed; Becky moved to approve as submitted, John seconded.  Passed 
unanimously. 
 
Gene submitted the treasurer's report.  Income items included membership renewals and 
Thanksgiving Day 5K sponsorship money.  Expenses included the down payment for the swag for 
this year’s T-Day 5K.  A sample of the bright orange stocking caps embroidered with the T-Day 
turkey logo was passed around to favorable comments. 
 
Members were reminded of the Wednesday evening Marathon Club Fun night at West Middle 
School track at 5:00 p.m.  Denise is in charge of organizing that for the school district. 
 
The Thanksgiving Day 5K was next on the agenda.  It was noted that many of the sponsors have 
reconfirmed early due to the necessity of proving community support when applying for a local 
grant.  All sponsors will be contacted in the coming weeks.  The necessary permits have been 
obtained.  It was decided that we will have volunteers sign waivers this year.  We are in negotiations 
with Red Dirt Timing to manage timing and results. 
 
Several members report on recent events they have attended and commented on how well the 
events were run and where there were shortcomings. 
 
The next meeting was set for Sunday, June 1 at South Park again. 
 
Submitted by, 
Dee Boeck 
Secretary 


